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FCCA Calendar
Next Meeting: Wed, Sept 18 @ 
7PM
Speaker: DOEE speaker to 
discuss financial & conservation 
incentives for management of 
storm water on property
Location: 4500 Q Street NW in 
the Hardy Rec Center

Need a ride?  Contact FCCA 
President Conrad DeWitte

foxhall.org

September Meeting
Cecilia Lane from the Watershed Pro-
tection Division of the DC Department 
of Energy & Environment will discuss 
options for capturing and reducing 
storm water on individual properties.

Georgetown Community Day
Saturday, September 14th
Georgetown University (Healy Lawn)
11 a.m. - 1 p.m.

Each fall, community members and 
Georgetown students, faculty, and 
staff come together for a day of 
fun and family-friendly activities at 
Georgetown Community Day! Fes-
tivities include face painting, moon 
bounces, music, games, and a com-
munity picnic with free food. The 
community fair features tables from 
local schools, churches, community 
organizations, government agencies, 
and university departments with give-
aways and information about how 
you can get involved. We hope you 
will save the date to come out and 
help celebrate our shared communi-
ty. For more information, email Kar-
en Salmeron at communityengage-
ment@georgetown.edu.

Call Box Restoration Project Update
Call Box Committee: Sara Paulson, Bob Siciliano, Hulit Taylor and Ann Haas

We have made good progress in our fund raising drive for the 
Call Box Restoration project —almost $11,000 has been raised 
since the start of the summer. We need another couple thou-
sand more so that the contractor can undertake the basic work 
of cleaning and painting. The full $20,000 will ensure that all 
the boxes have a bronze history plaque and art work relevant to 
the history, as well as provide funds for future maintenance. We 
hope to start late fall.

The chosen contractor has already sent a crew to review all the 
call boxes to determine which ones have parts that are missing, 
review sizing for the bronze plaques and art work, and deter-
mine the amount of cleaning which each box will need. As a reminder, the two 
police boxes in the FCCA neighborhood will be painted blue and the four fire boxes 
red. Gold trim will also be applied, making these structures a bright new addition 
to the neighborhood.

Palisades Village Seventh Annual House Tour
Saturday, October 19

Palisades Village is presenting its Seventh Annual House Tour on Saturday, October 
19, showcasing seven homes in Berkley and Palisades, two of the neighborhoods 
served by Palisades Village. The “hidden gems” in this Tour reveal unexpected fea-
tures such as dramatic renovations and transformations, artful interiors and imag-
inative design, Potomac River views, and sustainable elements including geother-
mal, radiant and solar energy.

Palisades Village is a membership-based, volunteer-driven, aging in place commu-
nity organization serving the residents of Berkley, Kent, Foxhall, Palisades, Spring 

...con’t on Page 3

Save the date!  Q Street Oval Fall Potluck
Saturday, October 12, 4-7 p.m.

For more information and to volunteer to help set up, please contact Nikki Farison 
at nikkifarison@gmail.com.

Valley, and Wesley Heights. Palisades Village. a nonprofit or-

...con’t on Page 2

Happy Halloween Party
Foxhall Community Citizens Association Presents

Lower Q Street Circle
Thursday, October 31st

Schedule of events to include crafts, games, kids cos-
tume parade, & music!!  More details to come.



FCCA Foxhall News

Who Do You Call? 
City-Wide Call Center 
To request free bulk trash pickups, report 
dumping in alleys, rat problems, and a 
host of other issues, call 311. 

DC Animal Shelter 576-6664 

Police and Fire Departments 
Call 911 for both emergency and 
non-emergency Police matters, including 
noise after 10 PM. 

PEPCO 
Power Outages 877-737-2662 
Street Lights Out 269-0855 
Washington Gas 624-6049 

Ward 3 City Council Member 
Mary Cheh, mcheh@dccouncil.us 

Ward 3 Mayor’s Liaison, Jessica Wert-
heim, Jessica.Wertheim@dc.gov

Our ANC Commissioners, Virginia Gor-
sevski (ANC 3D06)  3D06@anc.dc.gov 
, J.P. Szymkowicz (ANC 3D09) jp.szym-
kowicz@dc.gov. For more information, 
check out anc3d.org.

Illegally Parked Cars 
Report cars obstructing sidewalks or dis-
playing suspicious guest parking permits 
by calling 311. 
Foxhall Village Historic District
Planning to work on the exterior of your 
Foxhall Village home? See work going on 
that seems contrary to our Historic Dis-
trict guidelines? Please call or email our 
DCHPO rep, Gabriela Gutowski, 202-442-
8839 or gabriela.gutowski@dc.gov.  \
Historic District Guidelines can be found 
at http://foxhall.org/wp-content/up-
loads/2010/06/FVHD_DesignGuidlines.pdf

Problem Party Noise after 10 PM 
Please call the Police at 911. There are 
significant fines and the possibility of a 
criminal record for violators. 

Georgetown 24/7 Community Hotline 
Report student activities that negatively 
impact our community at GU’s 24/7 Ho-
tline, 687-8413 

Going out of town? 
Email Officer Mcelwee to check on your 
home periodically, anthony.mcelwee@
dc.gov 

Join the FCCA Listserv!!
Keep up-to-date with all happenings in 
your community by joining the FCCA List-
serv.  Register today at foxhall.org!

FCCA Board
Conrad J. DeWitte, Jr., President, GCP 
Steering Committee Representative
321-1700, cjdewitte@hotmail.com

Bob Avery, Vice President and Police 
Liaison 
338-3834, raverydc@gmail.com

John Bray, Secretary 
337-4115, 1ja.bray@gmail.com

Andy Reuter, Treasurer  
847-3861., Cell 664-6107
cyberreuter@gmail.com

When possible, please contact the 
appropriate FCCA Board Member directly 
to discuss issues and concerns—Focus 
Areas are listed after the board member’s 
name.  General issues can go to Conrad 
DeWitte

Carter Beach, At Large
301-523-7207, cartermbeach@gmail.com

Leo Blyth, Community Events & Young 
Families Liaison
763-6020, leoblyth@gmail.com

Paul DonVito, Historic Preservation & 
Listserve Liaison 
625-0329, pauldonvitodc@gmail.com

Ann Haas, At Large, Friends of Hardy 
333-2635, ahaas212@comcast.net 

Peter Kimball, At Large 
321-1234, peter.kimball@
isscorporateservices.com

Michael O’Connell, GU/Medstar 
Construction Liaison
342-8165, JMOConnell3@gmail.com

Sara Paulson, Aging-in-Place &  
Palisades Village Liaison 
333-0797, sara.paulson@gmail.com

Edward Ponzi, Lab School Representative
378-3284, e_ponzi@hotmail.com 

John Szymkowicz, Bylaws Committee 
john@szymkowicz.com

Peter Van Allen, DC Fair Skies & Colony Hill 
Liaison  
333-0586, peter@vanallen.org

FCCA Administrator
Brittany Aguilar, Administrator
Britt.aggie@gmail.com

September 2019

Scheduled BZA Meetings
Share comments and concerns so they 
can be aired at the Board of Zoning 
meetings—public meetings that insti-
tutions are required to schedule with 
local communities according to their 
agreements with the BZA. 

GDS 6:30 pm, Conference Room 
4530 MacArthur Blvd NW
September 10
December 3
March 3
May 12

Lab 6:00 pm   
September 16	 Foxhall Campus
December 9	 Reservoir Campus
March 9	 Foxhall Campus
May 11		 Reservoir Campus

St. Patrick’s 7:30 pm
none scheduled
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Thank you to all who have contribut-
ed already. We will be putting all the 
contributors’ names on the FCCA web-
site (“foxhall.org”) For those who have 
been distracted by summer holidays, 
there is still time to contribute.

Please make checks out to “FCCA” and 
send to:

Foxhall Call Box Committee
℅ Robert Siciliano
4430 Greenwich Parkway, NW
Washington, DC 20007

Or donate online by going to “foxhall.
org”

Foxhall Village Garden Club 
Pruning Workshop
Saturday, Sept. 28 11 am to Noon

Join us in the Q Street Oval (between 
44th Street and Surrey Lane) for a 
pruning workshop led by neighbor 
Christine Saunderson.  Bring any of 
the following equipment: pruners, 
saws, lawn and leaf bags, safety glass-
es and gloves.  See you there!

‘Call Box’ con’t from Page 1...
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Reservoir Road Traffic: Challenges & How To 
Help
Michael O’Connell and Hulit Taylor

In recent months, you have most likely been caught in traf-
fic back-ups on Reservoir Road between Foxhall and 37th 
Street.  This congestion is usually the result of traffic flow 
changes and construction related to one of two projects, 
Georgetown University road construction and MedStar/GU 
Hospital Surgical Pavilion construction. (See separate article 
for updates.)

Over the past year, the Hospital has taken steps to mitigate 
the congestion, but not all of them have been successful. 
Representatives from each neighborhood bordering the 
University meet monthly with Hospital, University and con-
struction officials to review areas of concern and determine 
possible solutions.  

We need the assistance of the greater Foxhall Communi-
ty members and neighbors to let the construction project 
manager know when you are personally impacted by the 
traffic congestion. 

Please report construction-related traffic problems, both 
east and west bound, directly to Matt Maio, Construction Ex-
ecutive for Trammel Crow Company: medstarhospitaltram-
mellcrow@gmail.com. Many voices reporting traffic delays 
and back-ups will have a greater impact than just a couple. 

Matt reviews each email complaint and shares it with either 
MedStar or University staff. Please try to include the date, 
time and a brief description of the cause of the delay, i.e., 
cars cannot turn into Entrance #2, construction equipment 
exiting Entrance #1, etc.  And, of course, a cell-phone picture 
is worth a thousand words!

And as a reminder – If you plan to travel east on Reservoir 
Road between 8:00 a.m. and 1:00 p.m. for the foreseeable 
future, allow extra time! 

Major Changes: Entrances from Reservoir 
Road to the Georgetown Campus
Hulit Taylor and Michael O’Connell

Entrance 4 on Reservoir Road is the westernmost roadway 
to the Georgetown campus and is the one closest to Foxhall 
Village. In mid-September, when the new East-West Road 
opens for vehicular traffic, Entrance 4 will become the pri-
mary entrance and exit to the campus from Reservoir Road.  
In the fall, a sidewalk for pedestrians will be built running 
from Reservoir Road to Yates Field House.  Until then, pedes-
trians should continue to follow posted signage. 

The following is an update as to how all entrances from the 
north of campus will be used. 

Entrance 0.  In mid-September, when Entrance 4 opens, En-
trance 0 will be permanently closed.

Entrance 1.   Throughout the remainder of construction, En-
trance 1 off Reservoir Road is closed to cars.  Only construc-
tion equipment and delivery trucks going to the Hospital’s 
loading dock are permitted to enter or exit via Entrance 1.

Entrance 2.  Throughout the remainder of construction, En-
trance 2 off Reservoir Road is used for all patient and visitor 
drop off and parking.  Ambulances also use Entrance 2.

Entrance 3.  Is only used for employee parking, pick up and/
or drop off.

Entrance 4.  In mid-September, when the new two-way East-
West Road opens for vehicles, it will connect Reservoir Road 
to the Leavey Center garage.  A permanent traffic signal will 
be installed at Entrance 4 later this fall. For the initial open-
ing, traffic control officers will be in place to help alleviate 
congestion on Reservoir Road.  In the fall, a sidewalk will also 
be installed alongside East-West Road.

ganization, helps seniors age comfortably and safely in their 
homes and remain actively engaged in their community. 
Village volunteers perform the lion’s share of the member 
services, such as medical note taking, driving members to 
doctor’s visits, helping with errands, making home visits, as-
sisting with technical support, tackling minor household re-
pairs, contributing to the Village newsletter, and cooking for 
and hosting Village social events. Among our most popular 
services are transportation, strength and balance training, 
tech clinics, and social events.  Proceeds from the Tour make 
up a significant portion of the Village’s annual budget. 

To pull off this exciting event, we need a cadre of volun-
teers. Volunteers are the backbone of the Village. They per-
form essential services for their Village neighbors. If you’ve 
ever wished to be one of the knowledgeable docents who 
guide the visitors through the houses on the Tour, this is 
your chance! You’ll have an advance, private tour with the 
homeowners and learn firsthand about their home, see your 
neighbors and meet new people on the Tour, and be invited 
to the post-Tour party for docents and homeowners - an ex-
clusive Palisades Village highlight.

Tickets for the Tour are $30 in advance and $35 on Tour day.  
To purchase tickets or for information, contact www.pali-
sadesvillage.org or call 202-244-3310.

‘Palisades’ con’t from Page 1...
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Pay by check or go to www.foxhall.org and join or renew using PayPal!

Thank you for 
your support!
If you would like to talk 
about how your inter-
ests might mesh with the 
FCCA’s current needs for 
volunteers - including 
newsletter delivery and 
attending ANC meetings - 
let us know!

Sure, call me!

Membership Form for the Calendar Year
Members must reside within FCCA area, be present, and be over 18 years of age to vote at meetings.  Memberships are for the 
calendar year.  Please make checks our to the Foxhall Community Citizens Association.  Send to FCCA c/o Andrew Reuter, Trea-
surer, 4400 Volta Place, NW, Washington, DC 20007 or bring to a meeting!

          Standard Memberships
	 $25 Household
	 $15 Senior Household
	 $25 Non-Resident

          Booster Memberships
	 $250 Patron
	 $100 Advocate
	 $50 Sponsor
	 Donation $_______

Names (LAST, First, as you wish listing to appear, Ex: DOW, Jane & John Smith)

Complete Mailing Address

Home Phone

Email Address for FCCA Updates				    Date 4

Patron
Gromit Daly 
DeWitte, Conrad
Hatfield, Heidi
Lab School of 
    Washington DC
St. Patrick’s Episcopal 
    Church & Day School

Advocate
Avery, Robert 
    & Katherine Samolyk
Bond, Garland (Boo) 
    & Sophie
Brinkley, Jessie 
Christie, Jeff & Paula
Daly, Rob & Karla
DonVito, Paul & Charlotte
Dreyer, David E. 
Egan, Leonard
Hanan, Tim & Jean
Hudda, Aasheema
Kern, Melissa 
    & Bill Deegan
Lawson, Mallory
Lightfoot, David 
    & Betty Tuller 
May, Susan
McCoy, Ellen
Milam, Sally & Jim
Pastor, Margaret
Paulson, Sara & Arne
Polk, Scott & Karen
Reuter, Andrew
Vardaman, Jack 

Sponsor
Bahor, Raymond 
    & Michael Mahoney
Blenkle, Andy & Jen
Bowers, Joel & Sue
The Callaham Family
Cogar, Joanne
Crino, Michael & Colleen
DeMuth, Tom 
    & Janet Mann
Doherty, Melisa 

    & Garret Harries
Donahue, John & Beth
Farrell, Janet & Joe Drach
Grimm, John & Maria
Kentz, Andrew & Ellen
Kilby, Gene 
    & Christine Saunderson
Kim, Hoonae
Lindeman, Jessica
Nash, Janet
Rubino, Lenore G. 
Schwartz, Jean Pierre 
    & Helga
Silard, Kelly & Debbie
Stevens, Guy
Straub, Terrence 
    & Elizabeth Shepard
Taylor, Paul & Hulit
Van Allen, Barbara & Peter
Vicini, Stefano & Mariarita 
Wolfe, Tom
Wood, Lisa

Household
Amatangelo, Rebecca 
    & Robert Horn
Andonyadis, Avyeris
Bailey, Michael & Mari
Baird, Mark & Mercedes
Bateson, William, Martha, 
    & Thomas
Bicknell, Noel 
    & Caitlin Mackenzie
Blakely, Judith
Borras, Cari
Bray, John & Leslie
Brown, Bill & Pat
Buck, Molly
Bull, Benjamin & Lynda
Cannon, Holly 
    & John Guttmann
Caride, Julieta 
    & Jose Merino
Casstevens, Kay
Cleary, Colin & Susan
Coulton, David 
    & Ingrid Bush

Dorrier, Kit
Duzey, Olya & Bob Whalen
Ebrahim, Adam 
    & Kristin Igusky 
Elting, Jeffrey & Maureen
Fowler, Maika & Tom
Fuller, Laure & Stephen
Gentile, Nancyellen
Greer, Doug & Annette
Guttmann, Ron
Haas, Ann
Harburger, Patti
Hirschon Family
Hoelle, Matthew 
    & Annie Selak 
Huve, Gerard & Sang-ae
Ives, Donna & Gerry 
Iwanicki, Mike & Germana
Jewett, Richard
Jewett Jr., Richard K
Johnston, Hunter 
    & Stephanie
Jones, Bruce 
    & Elizabeth Cousens
Mr./Mrs. William E. Kaye
Kimball, Peter & Leslie
Klusman, Susan & Larry
Kruvant, Cathy & Ken
Lanman, Charlie & Mary
Maco, Lisa & Paul
Magrath, William 
    & Susan Shen
Mahaffey, Marianne
Malkani, Ravina & Naresh
Neumann, Douglas 
    & Virginia
Nicholson, John & Marnie
O’Hara, Katie & Jim
Oblaender, Carsten 
    & Britta
Messrs. Orlando, 
    Blechman, Morales, 
    Lee, Soliman, and 
    Silverberg 
Peasley, Carol
Ponzi, Edward
Popkin, Richard & Karol

FCCA Membership as of 
September 6, 2019
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Reed, Dr. David 
    & Gary Goodsell
Ritchey, Sara 
    & John Troutman
Rovani, Pierre
The Rufino Family
Melody & Ed Dorsey
Scheinman, Amy
Seferian, John & Nancy
The Shaw Family
Siciliano, Robert
Sloan, David 
Snider, Steven & Sarah
Snyder, Shaun & Grace
Squier, Richard 
    & Francisca Cho
Tersoff, Janet 
    & William Poole
Tillotson, Victoria & David
Timmerman, Frank 
    & Sharon, & Nicole 
    Farison
Tobey, Steve 
    & Julia Haidemenos
Varma, Sona & Sujoy Bose
Verdile, Robert & Barbara
Wolf, Christopher 

Senior
Assuras, Thalia 
    & Mike Johnson
Barton, Terry & Jay
Beg, Joan
Bemis, Gerald 
Bray, Howard
Brown, Chris 
    & Mary Rollefson
Forrer, John & Eleanor
Greenwood, Bill & Marsha
Griffin, MaryAnn
Groat, Donna & Gary
Guzzetta, Philip
Harou, Patrice 
    & Berengere
Harris, Randolf & Cory
Hurt, Adrienne
Kerwin, Connie

Klein, Solange
Kubinski, Carryn 
    & Gerhard Laue
Mendelsohn, Jack 
    & Michaela
Pierre, Andrew J.
Reese, Anne H.
Rivarola-Williams, Marcela
Sayles, Eric
Seltzer, George & Dianne
Smith, Joanna
Szymkowicz, John & Carol
Velsey, Don & Vicki
Wherry, David & Ceny
Wilkinson, Xenia
Woolley, Penelope

Non-Resident
Kane, Jessie M. 
Anonymous

Donation
Borras, Cari
Coleman, Gwendolyn
Harburger, Patti

FCCA Newsletter 
Submissions 
Send to cjdewitte@
hotmail.com  for 
the next newsletter.  
Generally submissions 
should be under 300 
words, but longer 
pieces may run by 
advance arrangement.


